Town of Moorcroft
Regular Meeting of the Council
Monday, December 12", 2016

Town Council Present; Mayor Steve Sproul, Councilmen Dick Claar, Owen Mathews, John Aloisio and
Ben Glenn

Town Employees Present: Police Chief Doug Lundborg, Attorney Jim Peck and HDR Engineers Heath
Turbiville and Nick VanWyhe Absent: Clerk/Treasurer Cheryl Schneider and Public Works Director Cory
Allison

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Steve Sproul at 7:03 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance being
said.

Guests: Ron Caylor, Hopper’s Bar, requested a catering permit for a Shriners event at the Hub Café on
December 17" from 6 pm-12 am. Councilman Claar motioned to approve the catering permit and
Councilman Claar seconded. Motion passed 5/0. .

Charles Schnoenewald discussed his concern regarding mobile home moving and placement fees.

Consent Agenda: Councilman Mathews motioned to approve the consent agenda and Councilman
Claar seconded. Motion passed 5/0.

Discussion was had on the holiday advertisement for the Town of Moorcroft.  Clerk Schneider
requested to have council choose WAM Voting delegate for upcoming workshop. Councilman Mathews
motioned have Councilman Claar as voting delegate and Councilman Glenn as alternate and
Councilman Glenn seconded. Motion passed 5/0.

Doug Lundborg gave the police department. Discussion was had on employee’s family members riding
in the city vehicles and insurance coverage. Councilman Mathews motioned to allow town employees
to use the MTC open gym without charge and Councilman Claar seconded. Motion passed 5/0.

Nancy Feehan reported open gym is additionally open Monday, Wednesday, Friday from 8-10 am.
Tickets can be purchased at the town hall for the open gym.

Heath Turbiville stated SLIB meeting is January 18 & 19™.

Purchase/|ease options were discussed for the landfill loader. Councilman Mathews motioned to move
forward with the request with the lease purchase option through the Pinnacle Bank and Councilman
Aloisio seconded. Councilman Mathews, Aloisio, Glenn and Claar yay and Mayor Sproul nay. Motion
passed 4/1. A special council meeting has been scheduled for Wednesday, December 21* at 5:00 p.m.
for the loader.




Councilman Glenn gave the Fire Dept report.

Jim Peck discussed PREC franchise agreement and the CCSD lease agreement for the use of the MTC
gym.

Old Business: Discussion was had on the report from Kyle Gillette. Robert lesperson was
recommended for the 20 hour a week MTC custodial position. Councilman Aloisio motioned to hire
Robert Jesperson for 20 hours a week at $12.65 per hour and Councilman Aloisio seconded. Motion
passed 5/0.

With no further business, meeting was adjourned.

Steve Sproul, Mayor
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Cheryl Scré.r?!eider, Clerk/Treasurer




